
LEGAL NOTICE 

City of Southfield 
CONSOLIDATED ANNUAL PERFORMANCE AND EVALUATION REPORT 

(CAPER) for CDBG PROGRAM YEAR 2020/2021 and CDBG-CV FUNDS
AND ANNUAL ACTION PLAN PY 2022/2023. 

The City of Southfield has prepared a proposed Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation 
Report (CAPER) Fiscal Year 2020/21 for review by all interested residents and groups. This draft 
document may be reviewed on the City of Southfield website https://www.cityofsouthfield.com 
(housing department/CDBG link), o r  a copy received  via email by sending a request to 
ngreenstein@cityofsouthfield.com. Input is also being solicited for the Annual Action Plan Fiscal 
Year 2022/2023. At the conclusion of this review period, comments shall be considered for 
incorporation into the updated CAPER and/or the Annual Action Plan. 

Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report: The CAPER for Fiscal Year 
2020/2021 is an annual performance and evaluation report on how the City of Southfield utilized 
the Community Development Block Grant entitlement funds during the most recent program year. 
This document provides an assessment of results and accomplishments of those projects with 
descriptions of resources, investments in available resources and the households and/or persons 
assisted. The review includes topics such as housing rehabilitation, public services and senior 
citizen services. 

Annual Action Plan FY 2022/2023: The Annual Action Plan describes the housing and non- 
housing needs in Southfield and strategies to achieve them in that fiscal year. The plan includes 
topics such as housing rehabilitation, affordable housing, senior citizen assistance, and community 
development. 

PUBLIC MEETING 
The City of Southfield will conduct a virtual public meeting to receive comments on Thursday, 
August 26, 2020 from 3:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. Due to covid-19 and the State of Emergency 
declaration, this public meeting will be conducted via teleconference on this phone number 
(248) 796-5052. The purpose of the meeting will be to obtain the comments of interested residents, 
public agencies, and other interested groups on the needs addressed and strategies for Southfield’s 
CDBG funds reflected in the draft CAPER for FY 2020/2021 and Annual Action Plan FY 
2022/2023.

Comments may will be received up through the end of business on Monday, August 30, 2021. 

Further information may be obtained by calling the Housing Department at (248) 796-4174, or 
emailing ngreenstein@cityofsouthfield.com. 

Sherikia L. Hawkins, MMC 
City Clerk 

City of Southfield 
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